NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that on August 23, 2018, the Governing Board of the North
Central Fire Protection District will conduct a public hearing at its regular meeting to be
held at 5:30 p.m. on August 23, 2018, in the Board room at North Central Fire Station
21, located at 15850 W. Kearney Blvd., Kerman, California, the regular meeting place of
the District Board. The purpose of the hearing is to allow the Governing Board to
consider adopting Fire Code Ordinance No. 2018-01.

The purpose of Fire Code Ordinance 2018-01 is to amend the District Fire Code
Ordinance No. 2016-01 prescribing regulations governing conditions hazardous to life
and property from fire.

The District does hereby find that it is reasonably necessary to make certain changes
and modifications in the requirements contained in the rules and regulations adopted
pursuant to Section 17922 and 18935, et seq. of the California Health and Safety Code;
that such change or modifications are herein more particularly set forth.

Copies of Fire Code Ordinance No. 2018-01 are available during regular business hours
for public review. Anyone wishing to review or request a copy of the proposed Fire
Code Ordinance 2018-01 may do so by contacting Joe Barcelos at: 15850 W. Kearney
Blvd., Kerman CA 93630, or by telephone at (559) 275-5531.

Kerri L. Donis
Fire Chief
North Central Fire Protection District



